Council Meeting 8th January 2018 minutes

Buildwas Parish Council
ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING
On Tuesday 8th May 2018 
at 7.30pm in Buildwas Village Hall

MINUTES
Present: Cllr. J. Grainger (Chairman), Cllr. J. Heath, Cllr. V. Morgan, Cllr. S. Ratcliffe
In attendance: Sarah Morris (Clerk), Shropshire Councillor Claire Wild

1) Election of Chairman 
It was RESOLVED to elect Cllr. Grainger as Chairman.  She duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

2) Election of Vice Chairman
It was RESOLVED to elect Cllr. Morgan as Vice Chairman.  He duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

3) Apologies for Absence
Received from Cllr. Meads, Cllr. Pratt and Cllr Wilcox.

Cllr. C Meads’ resignation was reported to the meeting.  The Clerk will inform the Returning Officer, Shropshire Council, and the required notice will be posted.

4) Declarations of Disclosable Interests & Dispensation Requests
None declared.

5) Public Session
No members of the public were present.

6) To confirm and accept the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 5th March 2018
It was RESOLVED to adopt the minutes as being a correct record and they were duly signed by the Chairman.

7) Matters arising from the minutes
There were no matters arising from the minutes.

8) Shropshire Councillor report
The Annual Report of Cllr. C Wild was received and considered.  

Cllr. Wild highlighted that the power station site remained unsold, and the implications of any development on the Parish should be clearer by Spring 2019.  Cllr. Wild advised the Parish Council to consider local Place Plan priorities, as the Parish Council would receive a significant amount in Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) as a result of the future development which could be used towards work such as access for the Church, drainage improvements, additional parking areas.  It would be beneficial to consider local needs in advance of the allocation of funds.  A resident responding to the article in ‘Under the Wrekin’ had queried whether the CIL would still be received if the planning status of Buildwas was designated Open Countryside and Cllr. Wild confirmed that it would.

Councillors queried if the Parish could adopt Open Countryside status if there was such a large development on the power station site.  It was clarified that this was a specific plan for that site and the remainder of the Parish could potentially be Open Countryside.  It was noted that the new Local Plan had now been agreed, which may prevent the planning status of the Parish from changing from Community Cluster, although the Plan may not take effect until 2021.  The Clerk will contact the Planning team to clarify the position.  

The Chairman had received a letter from a resident regarding vehicle speed and safety of children at the front of the school, as the rear gate was open for use for only a short time at the start and end of the school day. Cllr Wild had raised this issue with the Head of Children’s Services and asked if the rear gate entry was now in use for more of the day.  It was understood that the gate was still only in use for a short time.  Councillors discussed the issue, noting that entry by the rear of the site was safer due to the speed and number of vehicles at the front of the school.  It was noted that parking was available at the Village Hall and the Church, and that the Parish Council had paid for a path leading from the Church parking to the rear of the school to give safe access.  Councillors understood that many other schools now used intercom systems for gate access and suggested that the school could consider this.  Councillors asked whether it would be possible to reduce the speed on the road for school times, and Cllr. Wild advised that this would require the section of road to qualify for designation as a School Zone, and that this would need to be funded by the school and/or Parish Council.  It was RESOLVED that the Chairman would write to the Chair of Governors of Buildwas Primary Academy to highlight the issue raised by the resident, the availability of off-site parking, and to suggest the use of an intercom or similar to allow greater use of the rear gate.

Councillors queried when the 30mph sign, knocked down in an accident on the B4380, would be reinstated.  The Clerk will contact the Highways Manager to follow this up.


9) Annual Review of Policies, Procedures and Committee Appointments

It was RESOLVED to adopt the following:-
(i) Standing Orders
(ii) Financial Regulations
(iii) Risk Assessment & Asset Register
(iv) Code of Conduct & Dispensations Policy
(v) Gifts & Hospitality Policy
(vi) FOI Policy
(vii) Complaints Procedure.

(viii) Appointment of members to outside committees
It was RESOLVED to make the following appointments:-
Local Joint Committee	Cllr. Morgan
SALC Area Committee	Cllr. Ratcliffe
Ironbridge Working Party	Cllr. Pratt

Cllr. Grainger will contact Mr Meads to discuss whether an appointment was required for the Shropshire Hills AONB Partnership.

10) Finance
a) To approve 2017/18 end of year accounts
(i) Internal Auditor’s report
It was RESOLVED to note the report, with no actions required.

(ii) To approve the Certificate of Exemption 2017/18
It was RESOLVED to approve the Certificate of Exemption 2017/18 and the Chair duly signed the Certificate.  The Clerk will return this to the external auditor.

(iii) To approve the Annual Governance Statement 2017/18
It was RESOLVED  to approve the Annual Governance Statement 2017/18.  The Clerk will publish the statement on the website.

(iv) To approve the Accounting Statements 2017/18
It was RESOLVED to approve the Accounting Statements 2017/18 Annual Return.  The Clerk will publish the statements on the website.

(v) To agree period for the exercise of public rights
It was RESOLVED to set the period for the exercise of public rights as Monday 4th June 2018 to Friday 13th July 2018, inclusive.  The Clerk will publish the required notice.

(vi) To approve end of year bank reconciliation and budget report
It was RESOLVED to approve the end of year bank reconciliation and budget report, with the end of year balance being £8,419.82.

b)	To approve payment of accounts
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments:
	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Gross

	P1-1819
	538
	SALC
	Affiliation fees 18/19
	£143.68

	P2-1819
	539
	BESTHOST
	Website domain
	£12.50

	P3-1819
	540
	DM Payroll Services Ltd
	Data Protection Officer services
	£200.00

	P4-1819
	541
	Mrs J Griffith
	Internal audit fee
	£50.00

	P5-1819
	542
	Mrs S Morris
	Clerk salary & expenses April/May 18
	£401.35

	P6-1819
	543
	HMRC
	Clerk tax
	£1.20



	
	Councillors noted the recommendation for Parish Clerks to have access to a laptop 	which was solely for Parish work.  It was RESOLVED to purchase a laptop for the 	Parish Council, to be utilised by the Clerk.  The Clerk was authorised to spend up to 	£300 to purchase a suitable laptop.

c)	Yew trees – to agree level of contribution
Further to the discussion at the meeting held on 5th March, Cllr. Grainger had spoken with the Church Warden and identified an individual to carry out the work required to cut back the yew trees.  It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council would contribute £250 towards the work.

d)	To note payments made between meetings
	None to report.
	
e)	To note income received
	The precept payment of £7,000 had been received.

	Councillors noted that a refund was due for contributions towards equipment for the 	previous clerk.  The	Clerk will follow up and report to the next meeting.

11) General Data Protection Regulations
a) To receive the Clerk’s report
It was RESOLVED to note the report.
b) To approve policies and notices as listed in the Clerk’s report
It was RESOLVED to approve the policies and notices listed in the Clerk’s report.  

12) Planning matters
a)		Notifications & updates on previously reported applications
		None.
b)		Applications for comment
		None.
c) 	Applications received after agenda was sent out
	None.	
d) 	Applications received between meetings
	Reference: 17/05795/FUL  Reconsultation.  Abbey House.
	Comments submitted: No objection

13) Correspondence
a) SALC Information Bulletins
Noted.
b) Future Fit consultation
Noted.
c) West Mercia PCC consultation
The Clerk will send the link to the Chairman to submit views.
d) Resident letter regarding vehicle speed outside school
This had been discussed under item 8 on the agenda.
14) Parish Matters
a) Update and actions arising re matters previously reported
i) Buildwas Village Hall project
The Chairman updated Councillors on the new design proposed for the hall, which was not yet at the pre-planning stage.  Further information would be provided in due course.
ii) Speed reduction scheme
Due to reductions in Shropshire Council’s Highways and Transport capital budget in each of the next two financial years, a number of planned highways improvement schemes, including the B4380 Buildwas Speed Management scheme, would now be deferred until 2020/21 at the earliest.  
iii) Planning status of Buildwas
Two responses had been received to the request in ‘Under the Wrekin’ for views on the future planning status of Buildwas.  One had preferred reverting to ‘open countryside’ and one had preferred ‘community cluster.’  Councillors had discussed the potential to change the status under item 8 on the agenda.

b) Reports of new parish matters and actions arising
i) Cleaning of path from Church to school
Cllr. Grainger reported that the path from the Church to school rear gate was covered in debris from the surrounding trees and proposed that it should be cleaned.  It was RESOLVED to defer this decision as the path may clear up in the better weather.
ii) Village Hall trustees
It was RESOLVED to defer this item to the next meeting.
15)  Meeting dates for 2018/19
	Monday 2nd July 2018
	Monday 3rd September 2018
	Monday 5th November 2018
	Monday 7th January 2019
	Monday 6th March 2019
	Monday 8th May 2019

	All meetings to take place at 7:30pm at Buildwas Village Hall.

16) Any other urgent matters
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Councillors noted that the standing water at the bottom of the retaining wall had worsened, 		and that the overhanging hedges on the Ironbridge Road were becoming a safety 			concern.  The Clerk will report these matters to the Highways team.

The meeting closed at 9:55pm.
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